
From: Brent Kossick <brent.kossick@uwasc.org>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
CC: Bradley G. Aullbaull@claflin.edu

Robert Vanderburgrvanderburg@claflin.edu
Timothy ErvolinaTimothy.Ervolina@uwasc.org
msantorummsantorum@palmetto.coop

Date: 9/25/2013 1:30:49 PM
Subject: Meeting Request_Governor Mayor Initiative

Hello Christian,

As I mentioned during the Commission Meeting, the Strategic Planning Committee has identified the 
Claflin University Saturday Academy Program as the most likely program to have success in 
expanding to serve the Committee's target communities. (Allendale, Bamberg, and Barnwell 
Counties.)

This year, CNCS will be allocating additional funding to support Competitive applications that have 
the written support of the Governor and at least one Mayor.  Would it be possible for you and I to 
meet on Monday October 21st to discuss the potential of gaining Governor Haley's support for this 
project? I have blocked off my calendar for that day, so you can name the time.

Thanks,


-- 

Brent Kossick
Director - South Carolina Service Commission
 
United Way Association of South Carolina -
400 Arbor Lake Drive, Columbia, SC 29201

803.361.9684

www.liveunitedsc.org
Give. Advocate. Volunteer.

LIVE UNITED.
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